
Witness  appeals  following
bogus workmen incidents

Police in Edinburgh are appealing for witnesses following two
bogus caller incidents in Edinburgh this week.

An 84-year-old woman was within her home on Belleview Road on
Monday (9th December) at around 10am when two men called at
the door offering to carry out maintenance on the property.

After agreeing a fee with the occupants, one of the men left
to get equipment while the other man followed the lady into
her back garden to retrieve an item.

On going back into the house the victim stopped to lock the
backdoor while the man went out into the front. She realised
at that time that her purse had been stolen and both men had
disappeared.

Both  men  are  described  as  white,  Scottish,  with  a  local
accent, around 50 years old, with an average build and 6ft
tall. One of the men had a full beard.

In the second incident, an 85-year-old woman was at her home
in Davidson Mains yesterday (10th December) at around 3.30pm
when a man arrived at her door asking if she needed any
gardening done. When she refused, the suspect asked if he
could come in while waiting for someone. She agreed and whilst
in the kitchen area the suspect is believed to have taken her
handbag and gone back outside.

The suspect is described as having a tanned complexion, aged
late 20’s to early 30’s, possibly sporting a moustache or
facial stubble and spoke with a local accent. He was wearing a
dark winter hat, dark jacket and dark trousers.
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Detective Inspector Stuart Harkness from Police Scotland said:
“The elderly occupants have been left very upset after having
their belongings stolen from within their house. Anyone who
remembers  seeing  anything  suspicious  in  the  Belleview  or
Davidson Mains area of the city is asked to contact police
immediately.

“Bogus workmen normally prey on the most vulnerable members of
the community, particular the elderly and our communities are
asked  to  be  vigilant  for  people  calling  at  the  doors  of
neighbours, friends and loved ones.

“Similarly, all members of the public are advised to check the
identification of anyone attending at their address seeking to
carry out work. If they are not happy with the callers they
should refuse them entry and phone the police”.

Anyone with any information should contact Police Scotland
101, or the charity Crimestoppers in confidence and complete
anonymity on 0800 555 111.


